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FROM : J G LITTLER

DATE : 15 February 1984

LONDON _ECONOMIC SUMMIT

A question has been raised about arrangements for the meetings
at the Summit on which it would be helpful for me to have the
Chancellor's reactions. It may well be raised during a future
talk with the Prime Minister about Summit arrangements.

2 As you will personally remember, the tradition (at least
recently) has been that Ministerial meetings at Summits have
taken place without any advisors or note-takers being present,
with the single exception of the Personal Representatives

(Sir Robert Armstrong and his opposite numbers) who have often
been brought in as note-takers for the sessions of Heads of
Government and for Plenary meetings. Foreign and Finance
Ministers have met without officials present.

5 1 However, the Prime Minister apparently suggested recently
that there could be advantage in making provision for note-takers
at all sessions, recognising that this would have to be on the
basis of one per Minister. The Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary
has not made up his mind finally, but has asked that seating plans
be made in such a way as to leave him the option of allowing
himself and each of his colleagues to have one advisor/note-taker
present at the various meetings of Foreign Ministers.

4, I can see some possible advantage in the same arrangement

for Finance Ministers, not necessarily for all sessions. The
Chancellor might want to have a session uncluttered by any
officials. On the other hand, there could well be a session,
perhaps early in the proceedings, as one result of which the
Chancellor and his colleagues would want to put a piece of writing

to the Plenary session (eg, a communique passage or annex on a




particular subject). For this purpose, it could be very helpful

for me and my opposite numbers to have been present, so that we
could then go away and look at a draft collectively in full
knowledge of the discussion which had led to it.

In conclusion:

- Unless the Chancellor decides firmly now that he
would prefer not to have officials present, I
suggest that we follow the example of the Foreign
Secretary in asking for seating arrangements which
would allow room for one official per Minister;

- A final decision might be made on a future occasion
when the Prime Minister, Chancellor and Foreign
Secretary are discussing together the arrangements
for handling the Summit.

J G LITTLER




